
City of Scarville Minutes for February 5, 2024


The City Council met in regular session at City Hall on February 5, 2024.  Mayor Harmon called the meeting to order 
at 6:30 p.m.  


Present at roll call were   Council members Orlyn Rosen, Carla Langfald, Guy Langfald Mayor Harmon, and City Clerk 
Mary Faulkner.  Absent: Lynn Sanden, Cory Mathahs 


Moved by Carla Langfald, seconded by Orlyn Rosen to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.


Moved by Guy Langfald, seconded by Orlyn Rosen to approve the minutes of the last meeting.  Motion carried.


Bills were reviewed.  A motion by Orlyn Rosen was seconded by Carla Langfald to approve the payment of the 
following list of bills.  Motion carried.   


Alliant Energy – 550.81	                                    Mary Faulkner – 840.16

Peterson Sanitation – 307.00                               Harmon Farms – 145.00

USDA – 693.00                                                        USDA– 319.00

Marilyn Storby – 50.00                                          Bruce Nelson – 150

Winne. Cty Auditor – 1375.04                                                    


Mayor Harmon brought to the council the bids for the Fire Hall Construction. The first bid was for the plumbing and 
heating. There was only 1 bid provided and that was by Young Plumbing and heating Guy entered a motion to 
except this bid, Orlyn seconded it and all were in favor. The next bid was for Wains coating around the outside of 
the buildings and insulation removal. This bid was provided by Larson Contracting. Guy entered a motion to except 
and Carla seconded, all were in favor. The next bid was for cement for the approach. There were 2 bids that were 
very close to each other. Orlyn entered a motion to except the bid from Rygh and Guy seconded, all in favor. The 
final item that was bid on was the septic system. Carla entered a motion to except the bid from LM Pump and Guy 
seconded it. All were in favor. Mayor Harmon will contact the vendors.


Mayor Harmon talked to young plumbing and heating about ventilation in the building for the fire station and also 
has been talking with the state to get approval for the new well. He said the probable location will be in the park in 
the area of the merry go round.


Greg Schreb stop by and was providing information on the tanks and piping. Asked about the funds to pay for this 
and the Mayor and council said that the will be paid from the funds that are currently from the donation funds that 
are in MBT bank.


The mayor gave an update on the Coffee Tree Group. More to come


Final thing on the Agenda was the review for the City Clerk. Carla entered a motion to increase the city clerk’s wage 
by 3 dollars and hour to $25. Guy seconded and all were in favor.


Next meeting will be March 7, 2024 @ 6:30 p.m. 


There being no further business, a motion by Carla Langfald was seconded by Orlyn Rosen to adjourn at 7:43 p.m.  
Motion carried. 


	 	 	 	 	        __________________________________

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Doug Harmon, Mayor

___________________________________

Mary Faulkner City Clerk


